BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

The Staff of the Missouri Public


)


Service Commission,




)








)




Complainant,


)








)

v.






)
Case No. EC-2002-1








)

Union Electric Company, d/b/a


)

AmerenUE,





)








)




Respondent.


)

STAFF RECOMMENDATION REGARDING

MISSOURI CHANGE A LIGHT PROGRAM

Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff) and files the attached Staff Recommendation (Appendix A) in support of tariff sheets filed by Union Electric Company, d/b/a AmerenUE to reinstitute, with minor changes, a Missouri Change A Light Program in parts of its Missouri electric service territory where there will be participating retailers.  In support thereof, the Staff states as follows:

1.
As part of the Stipulation And Agreement executed by the signatory parties on July 15, 2002, filed by the signatory parties on July 16, 2002 and approved by the Commission on July 25, 2002, in Case No. EC-2002-1, a residential and commercial energy efficiency fund was created by AmerenUE.  AmerenUE made an initial contribution of $2 million and agreed to contribute an additional $0.5 million to the fund on June 30 of every year that the Stipulation And Agreement is in effect (June 30, 2003; June 30, 2004; June 30, 2005 and June 30, 2006).  

2.
A Missouri Change A Light Program was first proposed in 2003, by the Residential And Commercial Energy Efficiency Collaborative, by tariff sheets filed by AmerenUE that were approved by the Commission to become effective on September 29, 2003.  The program concluded on December 31, 2003. 

3.
The Missouri Change A Light Program objective is to increase consumer and retailer awareness of compact fluorescent light bulbs, torchiere lamps, other energy-efficient Energy Star® products and practices and the savings and benefits of energy efficient products.    

4.
Tariff sheets, with an effective date of October 1, 2004, for a reinstituted Missouri Change A Light Program, were filed by AmerenUE on August 30, 2004.  The tariff sheets provide that the reinstituted program will conclude on January 31, 2005.  The Staff recommends that the Commission approve the tariff sheets filed by AmerenUE. 

Wherefore the Staff submits the attached Staff Recommendation in support of the tariff sheets filed by AmerenUE to reinstitute a Missouri Change A Light Program in parts of AmerenUE’s Missouri electric service territory where there will be participating retailers.           
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